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With Charles Gibbs at the helm, the association flourished 
Financial planning, sound investments second nature to treasurer 

By Lois Firestone '50 
For several years, the alumni associa­

tion members had gathered over cups 
of coffee in the kitchens of members' 
homes or after hours in the offices 
where they worked to pour over 
finances and make decisions about stu­
dent scholarships. 

That was the way they'd always oper­
ated, since the first scholarship fund 
was established in 1903 - in four years, 
they had enough money to buy a $1,000 
bond. In 1908, the $60 interest was 
given to a Salem High graduate, Walter 
French. 

The rule was never to touch the princi­
pal, and as the years passed, the 
interest grew and more and more schol­
arships were handed out to graduating 
seniors. 

Both Charles Gibbs and Dan Smith 
started their careers in Salem, and were 
closely involved with the association 
activities. Dan, a 1946 graduate, opened 
a jewelry store downtown. Charles, who 
graduated in 1943, started out as a 
branch manager at the First National 
Bank across the street from Dan's store, 
and advanced to assistant cashier and 
cashier. He was promoted to senior vice 
president in 1972 and to executive vice 
president and then president after First 
National was taken over by Society 
Bank in 1984. 

Investments and finances were 
second nature to Charles, and in 1977 
he accepted the position of treasurer of 
the scholarship committee and the 
association, and chairman of the invest­
ment committee. He couldn't have 
envisioned it then, but he would retain 
the posts for 25 years, until his retire­
ment this year. 

Record keeping became more 
demanding, and packing and unpacking 

the association books from one meeting 
place to another was a chore. A perma­
nent home was the answer, a base for 
the association and a site where alumni 
could get together when they wanted to 
organize reunions and meetings. For 
alums who lived out of town and out of 
state, an association office would be a 
perfect place for them to stop over and 
visit when they were in the city. 

Dan Smith came up with the answer. 
Above his jewelry store were 1,200 
square feet of vacant space which both 
he and Charles thought would be per­
fect for the association's first home. Dan 
offered the quarters to the association 
on a 15-year rent-free basis, and the two 
men cleaned out the years of cobwebs 
and dust and moved the association in . 

The main office was at the front of the 
quarters, and a meeting and exhibit 
room and kitchenette were at the rear. 
The office opened in the early summer 
of 1984, and by summer's end was dec­
orated with draperies, desks, and 
chairs. A limited mail solicitation to 18 
Salem High alumni classes had brought 
an immediate response. 

Charles' service to the association 
and his business acumen were recog­
nized in 1986 when he was selected 
Outstanding Alumnus of the Year. The 
association had been honoring a distin­
guished graduate since 1958, when 
Fred E. Cope of the Class of 1925 was 
given the award. 

Russell and Sara Pearce Gibbs raised 
two daughters and two sons, Nanee 
Bennett and Elizabeth Thatcher and 
Charles and his brother, James. After his 
high school graduation, he served in the 
Navy. World War II was still going on, 
and Charles served in the Pacific 
Theater before being discharged. 
Returning home, he enrolled in classes 

. 

at Adelbert College, Western Reserve 
University in Cleveland and graduated in 
1948 with a Bachelor of Science degree 
in biology. Later on, he enrolled at the 
Graduate School of Banking at the 
University of Wisconsin. 

He married Margaret Works in 1950 in 
the First Presbyterian Church, and the 
couple had a son, Charles Pearce of 
Freedom, New Hampshire, and three 
daughters, . Ellen Caruso of Canton, 
Emily Gibbs of Salem and Margaret 
Hoople of Falmouth, Maine. They have 
two grandchildren, Jeremy Gibbs and 
Ashley Gwin. 

The church has been a vital part of the 
Gibbs' life in Salem, and Charles served 
as a deacon and trustee and member of 
the investment committee. 

He branched out into the community 
as a city councilman for 12 years and as 
chairman of the city's finance commit­
tee. For 17 years he was a member and 
chairman of the City Utilities 
Commission, retiring as chairman in 
1991. Treasurer of the Salem Rotary 
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Club, he is a trustee for Century House 
for aged men and women, a member of 
the Salem Golf Club, the selection com­
mittee for the Salem Hall of Fame, and a 
member of the Grandview Cemetery 
Board. 

President of RCG, a real estate devel­
opment corporation, Charles was 
president of the American Laundry and 
Dry Cleaning Inc. and a board member 
of Peoples Lumber Co. From 1987 to 
1992 he was a senior vice president of 
the Firestone Bank of Lisbon. 

When Charles retired from the associ­
ation earlier this year, he left a portfolio of 
wise investments and a marvelous 

. legacy. The $1,000 bond purchased by 
alumni in 1904, the principal of the first 
transaction , has grown to over $5 million 
today. 

Gathering at the high school to discuss the Sebo donation of $200,000 to the SAM Center 
are, front left, Salem Superintendent David Brobeck, Karen and Bob Sebo '54, general chair­
man Tim Kenreigh '81, back, fund chairman Mark Equizi '65, Athletic Booster Club President 
Ken Walter '81 and construction chairman Ray Steffen. 

Salem historian Dale Shaffer '47 publishes history of city 
Historian and author Dale Shaffer's 

latest book, "Salem: A Quaker City 
History" documents the town's unique 
story over the past 200 years, beginning 
with Elisha Schooley's cabin in 1801 and 
spanning the town's evolution over suc­
ceeding decades. 

Dale traces, in word and image, the 
story of Salem from its founding to the 
present, highlighting major events and 
personalities that have shaped the com­
munity's character and heritage. The 
book is a marvelous resource for under­
standing the city's history and its legacy 
of morality and self-reliance. 

Within the pages of the book, the 
reader will meet the town's earliest citi­
zens and its founding fathers, Zadok 

Street and John Straughan and experi­
ence firsthand the changing landscape 
through the struggles and triumphs of the 
settlers. 

Dale says that Salem is a model com­
munity of the best that small-town 
America offers, and represents good 
values, a peaceful setting a host of men 
and women grounded in prudence, 
integrity and resolve. The combination of 
Quaker spirituality and pioneer resource­
fulness helped its first settlers in the 
beginning of the 19th century to carve 
out a lasting home in America's beckon­
ing wilderness. Against a backdrop of 
two centuries, Salem evolved from a 
simple Quaker outpost into a thriving 
community. 

A timeline at the end of the book sum­
marizes important dates of major 
developments from 1800 to 2000. The 
bibliography lists important reference 
sources used in researching the book. 

Copies of the book can be purchased 
for $24.99 from Donna Chappell at 
Chappell's House of Pictures and 
Frames, Barnes & Noble bookstores, or 
directly from Arcadia Publishing, 2 
Cumberland St., Charleston, S. C. 29401, 
1-888-313-2665. Copies are also avail­
able at the Salem Historical Museum, 
Salem Public Library or by calling the 
author at 330-337-3348. The 160-page 
paperback book contains 87 photos, and 
is a volume in Arcadia's Making of 
America series. 

National Football Foundation, Hall of Fame honors Lou Slaby 
Louis R. Slaby '59 was honored with a 

Distinguished American Award at the 
27th annual scholar-athlete awards 
dinner of the Passaic County Chapter of 
the National Football Foundation and 
College Hall of Fame in Haledon, N. J. in 
May. 

At Salem High, Lou starred in track, 
football and basketball. He was selected 
as an All-Ohio Linebacker and voted 
first team member of the high school's 
All Time Football Team. When he gradu­
ated, he received over 50 scholarship 
offers. In basketball, Louis was a co-
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captain and voted a first team member 
of the high school All Time Basketball 
Team. In track and field, he set a school 
record for the shot put. 

At the University of Pittsburgh where 
he graduated with a bachelor of science 
in mechanical engineering, he was an 
outstanding fullback and linebacker, and 
played in the All-American Bowl and the 
Crusader Bowl. 

Slaby was drafted in the fifth round by 
the New York Giants and played line­
backer for three seasons until he was 
traded to the Detroit Lions where he 

played one season. His career was cut 
short by injuries, but he was named New 
York Giants Rookie of the Year, selected 
to the All Rookie Team and B'nai B'rith 
awarded the Award for High Principles 
and Achievement. 

Lou is president of the Louis R. Slaby 
Engineering Associates Inc., a firm he 
founded in 1986. He has received 
numerous awards, but one of the most 
prestigious is when he was listed as one 
of the 100 people who shaped 
Columbiana County in the 20th century. 



Student Activity Multiplex will benefit students 
A Student Activity Multiplex (SAM) is 

( \ being proposed by a group of local citi-
. zens of Salem who recognize the need 
to upgrade and improve the school ath­
letic facilities in Salem. The multiplex 
would be built on the west side of the 
high school near the current gymnasium 
and band room. 

The Salem Athletic Booster Club's 
goal is to raise $1.5 million through pri­
vate donations, and are asking alumni to 
help them. 

A donation of $200,000 has been 
donated by Bob '54 and Karen Sebo to 
the Boosters for the proposed facility. 
The Boosters hope to raise the funds 
through private contributions like the 
generous donation from the Sebos. 

During the past 30 years, the number 
of athletic programs in the system has 
doubled. The growth is attributed to 
meeting gender equity in all sports and 
increased student participation in the 
middle and high school levels. 

The existing physical education and 
athletic facilities can't accommodate 
the daily and seasonal needs of student 

( 
9, athletes. During the winter, it's not 
Fr unusual for five or six groups to be using 

the high school facilities at one time. 
This isn't conducive to a good learning 
or workout experience. 

The project originally began with a 
discussion of the need to upgrade the 
current weight facilities at Salem High 
School. The weight area is located on 
the second level of the gymnasium and 
wasn't constructed to bear the weight of 
the heavy equipment. Further discus­
sion identified needs for a multi-purpose 
room and gymnasium, and plans for the 
SAM Center were under way. The multi­
plex will be built in phases, with the 
weight room being the first priority. 

Many area and league schools have 
upgraded or are in the process of 
upgrading their facilities. To maintain 
equity and to attract families to the 
Salem area, the Boosters feel the facili­
ties must be improved and upgraded. 

Funding categories for donations, 
both corporate and individual, which are 
tax deductible are: $50,000, a plaque 
and picture; $25,000, plaque and pic-

en ture; $10,000, recognition plaque; 
{ tJy$5,000, recognition plaque; and $1,000, 

recognition tile. 
For further information on the SAM 

Center, contact Mark Equizi '69 at 330-

277-6141 or mcequizi@localnet.com. 
Information is available on the alumni 

... / 

web site at www/salemohio .com/ 
alumni/. 

Alumni basketball tournament scheduled 
Salem High School will hold its first 

annual Quaker Alumni Basketball · 
Tournament on Friday, Dec. 27 through 
Sunday, Dec. 29, with any Salem alumni 
invited to participate. The event will help 
raise funds for the Salem Sports 
Medicine Program and the proposed 
Student Activity Multiplex. 

All team members must be Salem 
graduates and have graduated within 
the same year. Teams will be granted a 
certain number of points to start the 

game, depending upon the number of 
years since graduation. If response from 
teams is as expected, two divisions will 
be created. 

People who don't have a team but 
would like to participate can call Scott 
Beatty at 330-332-8905 or 330-537-
8654 and organizers will help find a 
team. The entrance fee is $100 per 
team, and all entries must be in by 
Friday, Dec. 6. There will be a limit to the 
number of teams. 
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Donations by alumni at reunions reach record high 
The classes holding reunions during 

the summer of 2002 recorded record 
funds to further the goal of the Salem 
High School Alumni Association, namely, 
scholarships for future graduating sen­
iors. The Class of 1952's record gift of 
$19,052, funded by a raffle of ten out­
standing pieces of art work by class 
member, Don Getz, an auction of several 
more pieces of Getz' works, and dona­
tions by class members themselves, 
made the combined total, $24,462, a 
record for gifts from Class Reunions. 
Several classes are holding reunions 
during the holiday season this fall. 

The following classes gave gifts from 
their respective class members: 
Class of 2002 ............... $500 
Class of 1942 ............... $1,100 

This gift was given by the following 
members of the Great Class of 1942 to 
further the mission of the Alumni 
Association. Eva Vissers Lindsay, Clinton 
Township, Ml; Bill Rance, Columbus, OH; 
Donald Milligan, Coronado, CA; Isabelle 
Lockhart Roller, Katy, TX; Robert Irey, 
Littleton, CO; Rosa Oana Gundros, Niles, 
OH; Donna Haessley Mort, Hermitage, 
PA; Ann Junlia D'Orio, Cortland, OH; 
Sidney Simon, Beverly Hills, CA; 
Maybelle Huston Burcaw, Homosassa, 
FL; Marie Kastenhuber Probert, 
Shadyside, OH; Charles Lind, Marbel 
Falls, TX; William Juhn, Cocoa Beach, 
FL; Dick & Donna Rice Ehrhart, West 
Bloomfield, NY; and from Salem: John 
Botu, Glenn Whitacre, Elma Holmes 
Shanker, Bill & Dorothy Bishop Hinchliffe, 
Elizabeth Eppinger Heim, Mary E. Harris 
Warrington, Betty Alexander Knoedler, 
Henrietta Hilliard Kilbreath, Walter 
Combs, Paul Heim, R. Bruce Hack, Sam 
Pridon, Pat Nocera, Walter Weber, Twila 
Kille Klose, Rita Pottorf Hovis, John 
Volio. 
Class of 1952 .............. $19,052 

The following members of the class of 
1952 gave individual contributions to the 
reunion fund, as well as contributing to 
the success of the raffle and auction: 
Roger Slosser, Melbourne Beach, FL; 
Geraldine Hagan Vogelhuber, Columbus, 
OH; John Rottenborn, Winter Haven, FL; 
Jerry Ball , Valrico, FL; Mary Lou Hively 
Wolfe, Farmington Hills, Ml; Ruth 
Bowman Gushert, Phoenix, AZ; Bill 
Brelih, Camarillo, CA; Don Wirtz, 
Cleveland, OH; Charles Dan, Millerville, 
MD; James Edgerton, Canfield, OH ; 
Frances Gallagher Thompson, 
Hanoverton, OH; Beatrice Rufer, 
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Rochester, NY; Barbara McArtor Bissell, 
Sebring, FL; Jerry Garlock, Columbus, 
OH; Shirley Blythe Fitzpatrick, Monroe, 
WA; Dorothy Pozniko Beam, Millerville, 
PA; Vonda Lee Sponseller Adorno, 
Austin, TX; Joan Robush Kirk, Alliance, 
OH; Harold Cope, Lehigh Acres, FL; 
Gail Ruble, Hanoverton, OH; Richard 
Garlock, Canton, OH; Don Getz, 
Peninsula, OH; Judie Krupp Getz, 
Peninsula, OH; James A. Pearson, 
Cuyahoga Falls, OH; James Garlock, 
Littleton, CO; Bill Pasco, Jamestown, 
PA; Virginia Popa Jenkins, Georgetown, 
SC; Janice Hertel Buckman, Kissimmee, 
FL; Arthur Vaughan, Sierra Madre, CA; 
Anne Montgomery Vaughan, Sierra 
Madre, CA; Carl W Kaufman, Medford, 
NJ; Vito Guappone, Alliance, OH; 
Richard DelVichio, Cleveland, OH; Dana 
Rice Snyder, Bay Village, OH; Anastasia 
Paparodis Papalia, Annandale, VA; Don 
Kridler, Boardman, OH; Lois Flint 
Mathena, Fayetteville, GA; Robert 
Powell, East Rochester, OH; Jim 
Cusack, N Canton, OH; Richard Reed, 
Warren, OH; Nancy Scullion Bell, 
Columbiana, OH; Mary Ellen Serles 
Brennan, Santa Monica, CA; Bob Funk, 
Royal Oaks, CA; Dick Conser, East 
Rochester, OH; Dick Wiggers, 
Columbiana, OH; Ida Farmer Albert, 
Columbus, OH; Joann Simich Poland, 
Clermont, FL; Jim Waterson, Fort 
Collins, CO; Marjorie Umstead Boldt, 
Columbiana, OH; Carl Bartels, Beloit, 
OH; Pat Pasco Pierce, Columbus, OH; 
Alpha Cameron Lindberg, Mebane, NC; 
Mary Althouse Rose, Hendersonville, 
NC; John and Elinore Everett Gilbert, 
Coeur d'Alene, ID; Marilyn Miller Hilty, 
Elyria, OH; Gene Zilavy, Youngstown, 
OH; Robert Dunn, Bartlesville, OK; Sue 
Menegos Guarino, Girard , OH. And from 
Salem, OH: Nancy Stein Moore, Charles 
Sneddon, Coletta Kleinman Sneddon, 
Lois Smith Votaw, Jack Stallsmith, Joe 
Centofanti , Judith Jackson Clay, Patricia 
Votaw Shasteen, Fred Leininger, Robert 
Roth, Eileen Crawford Shanker, Gene 
Hergenrother, Alberta Nannah Sell, 
Martha Alexander Mclaughlin, Mary 
Ellen Alessi Falk, Jack Howells, Shirley 
Hilliard Roberts, Bruce Gordon, Karl 
Wright, Ray Smith, Gordon Birkheimer, 
Fred Baker, Anna Schafer Baker, Roger 
Baker, Bob Gibson, Phyllis Flick Gibson. 
Class of 1962 .............. $1,260 

The '62 Class Gift to the Alumni 
Association was given by the following 
members: Susie Conrad Drescher, 

Hudson, OH; Nancy Ward Hanna, 
Delaware, OH; Charlene Smith 
Hunchuck, Sanford, NC; Fred Kaiser & 
Carol Linder Kaiser, Silver Spring, MD; 
Sandra Alesi Mclaughlin, Lisbon, OH; 
Bob Oswald, Wilmington, DE; Dana 
Goard Schmidt, Wenatchee, WA; and 
from Salem: Ken Alesi, Jud Chappell, 
Sandra Dixon Dearth, Roger Decrow, 
Dave & Pat Sweitzer Edling, Mary Lou 
Earley Gamble, Karen Catlin Ganslein, 
Jim Gibb, Carol Kenst Greenfield, Dr.Gail 
Herron, David Isaacs, Helen Madden 
Mincks, John & Peg Sqh11ster Panezott, 
John Paumier, Cheryr Mlinarcik Shoff, 
Margaret Fleming Sneltzer, Joyce Moffett 
Weaver, Dalbert Zimmerman. 
Class of 1967 ............ . .. $1,300 

This gift was given by the following 
members of the Class of '67: Gayle 
Beck, Lisbon, OH; Tom Bonsall, Tampa, 
FL; Mary Anne Brahm Ondrejko, 
Lebanon, OH; Roy Bush, Poland, OH; 
Beverly Callahan, Dublin, OH; Janet 
Detwiler Lucas, East Liverpool, OH; 
Linda Erath Stoffer, Houston, TX; Linda 
Fenton Taylor, Vienna, WV; Pat Flanigan 
Stouffer, Gainesville, FL; Jim Gross, 
Columbia, SC; Jean E Hilliard Marinoff, 
Chandler, AZ; Linda Hoover Kraynak, 
Lordstown, OH; Nancy Houlette Walker, 
Elyria, OH; W. Jay Hunston, Jupiter, FL; 
Georgia Lozier Loutzenhiser, Medina, 
OH; Ann Milligan Hays, Roanoke Rapid, 
NC; Connie Porter Shelton, Maggie 
Valley, NC; Colleen Rhodes Judge, 
Effingham, SC; Kathie Sell Whitehead, 
Deerfield, OH; Gayle Seroka, 
Westerville, OH; Phil Shasteen, Tampa, 
FL; David Sommers, Kent, OH; Beverly 
Thomas, Cincinnati, OH; John Paul 
Tolson, Washington , DC; Tom Vacar, San 
Francisco, CA; Richard Walker, West 
Palm Beech, FL; Cheryl Whitcomb 
Counce, Homewood, AL; George Zeller, 
Cleveland, OH; Judy Ziegler Green, 
Valley City, OH; and from Salem: 
Barbara Brown Lippiatt, Cherry M. Cope, 
Thomas Englert, Michael Hilliard, Patricia 
Jones Dumovic, Eric Reed, Sharon 
Schmidt Walker and Robert Walker. 
Class of 1977 ............... $1250 

Donations from members of the class 
of 1977 were given in "Remembrance of 
those who are deceased. Thoughts of 
you, always make us smile." Lynn 
Barrick, Cindy Dowd Maher, Jim Hanna, 
Steve Long, Timothy Miller, Julie 
Purrington , Kirk Van Schoik, Mark 
Shipley, and Heather Smith . 



Weekend reunion will celebrate Salem High School's 150 years 
The 150 years of excellence in the 

be Salem school system, from 1853 to 
2003, will be celebrated during a full 
weekend of fundraising events and 
activities planned for July 11, 12, and 
13, 2003 by the Salem High School 
Athletic Boosters and the Band 
Boosters. 

If you were here for the Millenium 
2000 reunion, you won't want to miss 
this one. For the alums who missed the 
2000 event, this will be bigger and 
better. More importantly, the weekend of 
events are fundraisers for both the 
Athletic Boosters and Band Boosters. 

On Friday, July 11, 2003, a reception­
dinner-social will be held at Timberlanes 
which will feature special guest speak­
ers, to be determined. However, the goal 
is to feature guests who have played a 

strong and key part in making Salem 
schools special. 

On Saturday, July 12, 2003, a pancake 
breakfast will be held at the Salem High 
School cafeteria from 7:30 to 10:30 a.m. 

Gary Kekel '66 is the entertainment 
director for the Saturday night dance­
party at the Salem Saxon Club. The New 
Breed will be the featured entertainment 
along with other bands and entertainers 
who are SHS graduates. 

Polly Lease '66, who has been per­
forming professionally for years and has 
entertained in Las Vegas and Lake 
Tahoe, will perform with The New Breed 
during a special set. Gates will open at 6 
p.m. and organizers expect another 
huge crowd of supporters. Over 1,500 
people attended the reunion 2000. 

The event on Sunday, July 13, 2003 

will be a first in Salem. Phil Dirt and the 
Dozers, the tri-state area's most popular 
show band, will be the featured enter­
tainers at the concert and entertainment 
show at Reilly Stadium. Phil Dirt's group 
plays to sell-out crowds wherever they 
perform, and organizers feel they're 
lucky to get them for this event. Check 
them out at www.phildirt.com. 

The New Breed will be the warm-up, 
opening act under the direction of Gary 
Kekel. Along with Polly Lease, the band 
is planning . a special set ,9f Motown 
music. Gates will open at ,6. p.m. for the 
event. 

Tickets will be on sale beginning in 
April at numerous locations in Salem. 
Don Wolfgang '67 is chairman and can 
be reached at Donaldwolfgang 
@aol.com. 

Long Distance calling program is beneficial to association 
The members of the Salem High 

School Alumni Association have joined 
together in supporting our long dis­
tance calling program to produce profit 

9 , for our Association in the amount of 
U'F1about $50 per month. Collecting this 

small amount since August of 2001, 
we have earned about $700 for 
our scholarship program. Graystar 
Communications, in their agreement 
with non-profit groups, refunds 5% per 
month once the group billing reaches 

$1000 a month. A big thank you to all of 
you who have already joined with us 
and an invitation to those of you who 
have not yet "taken the plunge", to give 
it a try. 

The state-to-state rates are 4.9 cents 
per minute for both long distance and 
toll-free number calls, 5.9 cents within 
Ohio, calling card calls are 12.9 cents 
per minute with no access charges, and 
still six second billing increments on all 
calls (30 second minimum). We really 

feel that this six second billing incre­
ment is what produces the tremendous 
savings on our phone bills. However, 
there is a $2.95 monthly fee, which is 
waived in any month your monthly 
usage is $25 or more. You can receive 
the lowest long distance rates available 
and every call you make supports the 
Salem High School Alumni Association. 
Call us here at the office on our toll -free 
number, 1-877-332-1427 for more 
information or an application. 

'Doc' Pardee's recordings spanning 16 years available on CD 
In support of the Pardee 

Scholarship Fund, a CD is available 
that commemorates the musical 
alchemy between the Salem High 
School band personnel and their 
teacher and director, Howard 0. 
"Doc" Pardee. It is a reminder of the 
legacy of an extraordinary man who 
"helped his students become all they 
could" (Ben Bailey '50). 

Selections originated from a variety 
of recorded media and span 16 years 
of spring SHS band concerts 
directed by Doc from 1953 to 1968. 
Music reflects the talent and music 

11 ~e11capabilities of SHS students who 
~ · tb played music selections with "musi­

cality and style," as noted in judges' 
comments written during Ohio Music 

Education Association band con­
tests. 

Referring to Doc's music selec­
tions, Andy Schuller '76 commented , 
"he programmed some of the great­
est pieces written for band, ranging 
from overtures, selections from opera 
and marches. The repertoire list alone 
is amazing." This CD contains such a 
program. 

The Pardee Fund Scholarship 
Committee's goal is to raise $100,000 
to create an ongoing fund to provide 
money for college scholarships, 
summer music camp tuition and 
private music instruction. 

Each CD is priced at $24.99, 
including $20 for the CD and $4.99 
for shipping and handling. Checks 

should be payable to SHS Alumni 
Association , Pardee Fund, 328 E. 
State St., Salem 44460. 

Mountz prints 
available 

The Class of 1953 is selling limited 
edition prints of Salem Scenes by 
Classmate Lois Getz Mountz. There 
are 2 sets of four. One set contains 
sites of Salem in the past and the 
other set consists of sites of Salem 
today. The sale of these prints will 
benefit the SHS Alumni Scholarship 
Fund. For more information, contact 
Ed Votaw at 330-332-5676 
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Providing help for future graduates of Salem High School through memorial gifts, bequests, estate memorials and class gifts, 
Salem High School Alumni have donated $55,212.39 from June 1, 2002 to October 31, 2002. Individual donations are listed below: 

In Memory of: Cynthia Dowd Maher '77 Helen Oana Johnson '44 
Al Falk '47 

Mary Ellen Alesi Falk '52 
Al Spack '49 

Salem, OH 

Randy '79 & Lisa Riley Indianapolis, IN 
Don & Pat DeJane '54 Riley Salem, OH 

Alan R. Schnorrenberg '80 
Albert N. Schnorrenberg '57 

Summittville, OH 
Alden E. Gross, Jr. 

Marilyn Parker Winn '55 Salem, OH 
Michele Ross Weatherford '70 

Decatur, GA 
James W. Gibbs '45 Salem, OH 
Steven F. Herbert Columbia.SC 
Judi Ross '67 Tucker, GA 
Financial Planning & Reporting Dept. of 
RBMG Columbia, SC 

Alice Gross 
Marilyn Parker Winn '55 Salem, OH 

Ann Stowe Zimmerman '53 
George R. Huston '51 Flagler Beach, FL 
Jocelyn Snyder Hermes '53 Tipp City, OH 
Donna Cocca Callahan '54 

West Lafayette, IN 
Barbara A. Wright '55 Edgewarter. MD 

Arnold Flick '52 
Salem, OH Phyllis Flick Gibson '52 

Barbara Wells Corrigan '44 
John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 

Betty England Sechler '40 
Anonymous 
Florence England Pace '41 

Salem, OH 

Pine Mountain.GA 
Bill Karnofel '67 

Chris Christofaris '66 
Bob Beagle '66 

Salem, OH 

Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH 
Bob McBane, '41, killed in WWII 

Andrew J. Chitiea '42 
Rancho Santa Fe, CA 

Charles Roberts '52 
Shirley Hilliard Roberts '52 Salem, OH 

Cindy Baillie Perrault '66 
Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH · 
Susasn Galchick Bush '66 Salem, OH 

Class of 1966 Scholarship Fund 
J. D. Durand '66 Phoenix, AZ 
Joseph W. Judge '66 Salem, OH 
Susan Galchick Bush '66 Salem, OH 
John W. Mason '66 Salem, OH 
Larry Fester '66 Phoenix, AZ 
David '66 & Kathleen Roberts 

West Chester, OH 
James Shasteen '66 Tampa, FL 
Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH 
Lucinda McGaffick Hackett '66 

Bulverde, TX 
Classmates of 1960 

Charles Capen '60 Medford, NJ 
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Class of 1977 Salem, OH Beverly A. Costa Bowman '61 
Chris Dowd '75 Sandston, VA Youngstown, OH 

Dan Griffith Tim & Melissa Moffett Costa '78 
James A Pearson '52 Salem, OH 

Cuyahoga Falls, OH Georgiana Chitiea Costa '37 Salem, OH 
Danny Coy '87 

SHS Class of 1987 
Dave Greene '69 

Chris Christofaris '66 
David "Flash" Fleischer '66 

Jim Shasteen '66 
Chris Christofaris '66 

David Crowe '66 
Chris Christofaris '66 

David Isaacs '62 
Leo J. Taugher II '63 
Gail Herron '62 

Dick Loutzenhiser '43 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Tampa, FL 
Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

Dick Loutzenhiser Memorial Golf 
Tournament Salem, OH 

Don and Dorothy Getz 
Don & Judie Krupp Getz '52 

Peninsula, OH 
Dr. Maurice & Fanny Sandrock 

Robert M Zimmerman '51 
Salem, OH 

Duane Yeagley '46 
Catherine J Yeagley MD '79 Tucker, GA 

Emilia Orashan Sanders '29 
Elaine A Cavanaugh Weinstein '57 

Dana Point, CA 
Esther Chappell Thomson '38 

Chris '92 & Elizabeth Melody '91 
Chappell Salem, OH 
Ned & Sally Snowball Chappell '60 

Salem, OH 
Shawn '89 & Kim Chappell Salem, OH 
Scott & Linda Davis Thomson '67 

Salem, OH 
Gary Getz '66 

Susan Galchick Bush '66 Salem, OH 
George Antoneo '41 

Marilou Antoneo Holroyd '44 Salem, OH 
Nick Antone '42 Covina, CA 

George J. Hanson '39 
Kay S. Hanson '66 
Patricia Hanson 

George L. Steffel '41 

Westlake, OH 
Salem, OH 

Lowell '35 & Ruth Provins '38 
Shallenberg Tullahoma, TN 

Harold Burcaw 
John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 

Salem, OH 
Harriet Vansickle Alaback '36 

Margaret Zilavy Massa '36 Salem, OH 
Harry Groves '55 

Marsha Coppock Groves '57 
Austintown, OH 

Heather Smith '77 
Class of 1977 Salem, OH 

Henry J. Anderson 
James W. Gibbs '45 

Honor of Class of 1957 
Salem, OH 

Dan & Joan Frank Ferrier '57 
Canton, OH 

Howard "Doc" 
Scholarship Fund 

Pardee Band 

Shirley J Ewing .New London, CT 
Karen Mott Feiler '62 • Salem, OH 
Geoffrey S. Goll Salem, OH 
Edith L Geiger Orchard Park, NY 
Karen S Hanson '66 Westlake, OH 
Dr. Gail C. Herron, Jr '62 Salem, OH 
Thomas J. Mercer '62 Salem, OH 
John C Harroff, DVM '63 Concord, NC 
Willi '87 & Judi Colbert 

Youngstown, OH 
Carol Ward Outtrim '59 Morgan Hill , CA 
Ed Butcher '51 Salem, OH 
Patricia Ross French '56 

Chevy Chase, MD 
Dr. and Mrs. James Hanna 

Ashtabula, OH 
Beth Gelin Rosenthal Bethesda, MD 
Benjamin N Bailey '50 Altus, OK 
Paul & Sally Scullion Hannay '53 

Tiffin , OH 
LuAnn Limestahl Cole '71 Salem, OH 
William C. Phillips '59 Cheney, WA 
Donald L. Cope '62 Sandusky, OH 
Ray & Mitzi Theiss Ward '56 

Susan Stanton Katz '69 
Jack R. Leipper '51 
Bruce D. Snyder '53 
Robert Zimmerman '51 

Cashiers, NC 
Hubbard, OH 

Salem, OH 
Alliance, OH 

Salem, OH 
Palatka, FL Kay Green leropoli '73 

George J. Hanson '39 Trust 
Sue Yates Earlabaugh '64 

Huntington Beach, CA 
William '60 & Judy Schaeffer '62 Reich 

Salem, OH 
Dan Kaminsky '74 Novelty, OH 
Jan Botu Gajowski '71 Novelty, OH 
Jerry Hilliard '58 Johnson City, TN 
Mary Kay Koontz Burrier '63 Fairfax, VA 
Marilyn Wilson Parker, CO 
Jim '61 & Nancy Boyd '62 McNeal 

Salem, OH 
Lynn Bozich Shetzer '71 

North Canton, OH 
Ray Gottschling '59 Defiance, OH 
John Harroff '63 Concord, NC 
Linda Loop Smith '61 Cabin John, MD 
Rhonda Garvey '73 Bowling Green, OH 



Manager shall have charge of the Scholarship Fund, which fund shall be kept entirely separate from the regular funds of the Association. 
The Scholarship Committee is authorized and empowered to receive money or property, real or personal, by gift, bequest or devise. 

The title to all property shall be in the name of The Scholarship Committee. The Scholarship Committee is authorized and empowered to invest 
any monies in its possession, to sell and convey any of its property, whether real or personal, and to invest the proceeds therefrom in other prop­

/' erty, real or personal, and to make loans secured by real estate mortgage. 
'I. The principal of said fund shall be invested and re-invested at the discretion of the Scholarship Committee, and the income is to be 

- used for scholarships for worthy graduates of the Salem High School, annually or otherwise, and to such number of recipients and in such 
amounts as the Scholarship Committee shall determine. Income may also be used to apply to Salem High School Alumni Association operat­
ing expenses, capital improvements, equipment, facilities, consulting fees, etc., in such amounts as may, from time to time, be determined to 
be necessary or reasonable, by The Scholarship Committee. 

The Scholarship Committee shall employ such guidelines/policies in connection with its selection of scholarship recipients as it may, 
from time to time, enact/adopt with the general objective to be the awarding of a scholarship or scholarships to a deserving student or students 
who may be expected to complete his or her college education in such manner as to bring credit to the Salem High School. Factors to be con­
sidered by The Scholarship Committee in the selection of scholarship recipients shll include but not be limited to: scholastic achievement, 
extracurricular activities, and personality. Financial need may be considered in conjunction with other factors in the selection of scholarship 
recipients, but shall not, in and of itself, be determinative. 

Nothing herein shall preclude The Scholarship Committee, in its discretion, from awarding a scholarship or scholarships for specific 
purpose or based upon specific factors (e.g., athletic achievement, vocational training/education, etc.) 

Scholarships awarded by The Scholarship Committee shall be subject to such terms, conditions, restrictions, etc., as The·Stholarship 
Committee may, from time to time, in its sole discretion, adopt. • 

In the event a recipient is not able to utilize his or her scholarship in accordance with said terms, conditions, restrictions, etc., The 
Scholarship Committee may, upon application by such recipient, modify the requirements on a case-by-case basis, as may be deemed appro­
priate by The Scholarship Committee. 

A financial report and a report of the scholarship award(s) shall be made at the annual membership meeting each year. 

ARTICLEX 

There shall be a nominating committee which shall be comprised of two (2) members from the Executive Committee, two (2) members of the 
Scholarship Committee, and the President of the Alumni Association. The representatives from the Executive Committee and the Scholarship Committee 
shall be selected annually by the members of those committees, from their membership. 

The nominating committee shall, annually, receive and consider nominations for those Executive Committee and Scholarship Committee mem­
bership positions which are scheduled for election at the next annual membership meeting. The nominating committee shall select a slate of candidates 
for those positions, which slate of candidates shall be presented for a vote by the membership at the annual membership meeting. Any regular or hon­
orary member of the Association shall be entitled to submit nominations to the nominating committee for consideration. Procedures, deadlines, etc., in 
connection with the receiving and processing of nominations shall be determined by the nominating committee. Annual deadlines for receipt of nomi-

( nations shall be published in the alum ni newsletter (subject to availability of that publication as set forth in Article XI herein) 

ARTICLE XI 

As the financial condition of the Association permits, an alumni office shall be maintained, which office shall house Salem High School mem­
orabilia and records of the Association. 

As the financial conditions of the Association permits, an alumni newsletter shall be published and distributed to members not less than an nu-
ally. 

ARTICLE XII 

The Executive Committee and the Scholarship Committee shall, jointly, manage and supervise the operations of the Alumni Association office, 
including specifically staffing of such office and the delegation of duties to staff members/employees. 

Joint meetings of the Executive committee and the Scholarship Committee for the purpose of conducting business relating to the Alumni 
Association office shall be organized and held by the Chairmen of said Committees, as necessary. 

Policies, procedures, decisions, etc., relating to Alumni Association office operations, which originate in the Executive Committee or the 
Scholarship Committee shall not be effective unless and until presented to and approved by the other Committee. 

ARTICLE XIII 

The by-laws or any part of them may be amended or suspended by a two-thirds vote of the regular members present at any regular or special 
meeting of the Association, at which a quorum, as set forth above, is present. 



President's Message: 

Dear Salem High School Alumni Association Member, 

Enclosed with this edition of the Alumni Newsletter, you will find a copy of our present by-laws and the proposed by-laws that the Association's board 
members have been working on for the past several months. Our current by-laws were last revised in 1991 and since that time there have been numer­
ous changes in the way an organization such as ours must operate. A committee comprised of members from both the executive and scholarship 
committees under the advice of our board attorney, undertook the task of reviewing and revising the present bylaws. The Association's board mem­
bers unanimously approved the proposed by-laws October 2002. These proposed by-laws will be presented to the membership to adopt at the 122nd 
Annual Reunion and Banquet of the Salem High School Alumni Association on May 31, 2003. We have included the current and proposed by-laws with 
this newsletter for two reasons: we feel it is very important that members are aware of how the Association operates and also to avoid the cost of a 
separate mailing. 

It is our hope that the adoption of the new by-laws will allow our association to continue to grow and operate in an efficient, effective and organized 
manner. As a result of the care and guidance given by the dedicated service of past board members we certainly will continue to use the utmost care 
to protect the integrity and renowned reputation of our beloved Salem High School Alumni Association. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Rebecca Berger Palmer, '77 

PROPOSED BY-LAWS OF THE SALEM HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
October 2002 

ARTICLE I 
INCORPORATION 

This Association shall be called THE SALEM HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCATION. 

.. / 

The mission of The Salem High School Alumni Association is to recognize and award scholarships to deserving Salem graduates who are expected to 
continue their education in a manner that will bring credit to Salem High School. The organization strives to keep alive memories of high school days 
and friendships through the association newsletter, yearbooks, and archived records and memorabilia of Salem High School in the Association office. 

ARTICLE II 
MEMBERSHIP 

Regular membership to this Association shall be limited to the Alumni of the Salem High School. The affairs of the Association shall be gov-~ 
erned by a Board of Trustees elected by the regular membership and shall number no more than eighteen (18) members. V 
Honorary membership in the Association shall include the present and former administrators and superintendents, teachers of the Salem High School, 
members of the Board of Education who are not regular members, and such other persons as may be nominated at a meeting of the Trustees and receive 
a majority vote. Honorary members shall be admitted to all the privileges and courtesies of the Association, but shall have no vote nor hold any office. 

ARTICLE Ill 
TRUSTEE TERMS AND ELECTIONS 

All Board of Trustee members shall be elected at the annual membership meeting of the Association. The Trustees shall be elected for a term of three 
years, and no member shall serve more than three consecutive terms. Trustee terms are to be set so as to result in a staggered rotation, with an equal 
number of members to be elected each year. 

In the event a vacancy or vacancies occur, the remaining Trustees shall fill such vacancy or vacancies for the balance of the term. 

ARTICLE IV 
ABSENCES 

Unexcused absences from two consecutive meetings of the Board of Trustees by a Trustee shall constitute a resignation and the Board of 
Trustees shall notify the trustee of its acceptance of the resignation by letter and shall arrange to fill his or her vacancy. An absence is considered unex­
cused when the Secretary of the Board has not received notification prior to a meeting. 

ARTICLEV 
OFFICERS AND DUTIES 

There shall be a President, two Vice Presidents, Secretary, and Treasurer of the Association, who shall be nominated by the Board of Trustees, 
from its membership. These officers shall be elected each year at the annual membership meeting, for a term of one year. 

The President shall preside over all meetings of the Board of Trustees and at the annual meeting of the Association. 

The 1st Vice President shall be chairman of the Scholarship Committee and shall perform the duties and exercise the power of the President during the 
absence or disability of the President. 

The 2nd Vice President shall be chairman of the Alumni Relations Committee and shall perform the duties and exercise the power of the President dur-

Q 



ing the absence or disability of the President and 1st Vice President. 

The Secretary shall attend all regular meetings of the Board of Trustees and shall preserve in the books of the Association true minutes of the proceed­
ings of these meetings. The Secretary shall perform such other duties as may be designated by the President. 

,( The Treasurer shall be responsible for custody of all funds and securities belonging to the Association, and have all Association monies deposited into 
depositories designated for that purpose by the Board of Trustees. The Treasurer shall also be responsible for keeping records of all receipts and dis­
bursements of the Association monies. The Treasurer and a designated Trustee shall sign checks issued in the name of the Association. 

ARTICLE VI 
COMMITIEES 

There shall be five (5) standing committees: Alumni Relations, Executive, Finance, Nominating, and Scholarship. Every Trustee shall serve on 
a standing committee; there shall be a minimum of three (3) Trustees on each committee. 

The Alumni Relations Committee shall be chaired by the 2nd Vice President and shall be responsible for the selection of the alumnus of the 
year, organizing the annual membership meeting, friendraising I fundraising, and the Association newsletter. 

,.,./ 

The Executive Committee shall be chaired by the President and shall consist of the incumbent officers and the immediate past president. The 
Executive Committee shall manage the affairs of the Association, subject to its By-Laws, and shall have power and authority to do all acts and perform 
all functions of the Board of Trustees in the intervals between regularly and/or special meetings of the Board. The Executive Committee shall be respon­
sible for the personnel matters regarding the day-to-day operations of the Association Office. 

The Finance Committee shall be chaired by the Treasurer and shall be authorized and empowered to receive money or property, real or personal, by gift, 
bequest or devise. The title to all property shall be in the name of The Salem High School Alumni Association. The Finance Committee is authorized and 
empowered to invest any monies in its possession, to sell and convey any of its property, whether real or personal, and to invest the proceeds there-from 
in other property, real or personal, and to service existing loans secured by real estate mortgage. A report on the financial condition of the Association 
shall be made at the annual membership meeting. 

The principal of said fund shall be invested and reinvested at the discretion of the Finance Committee, and the income is to be used for scholarships for 
worthy graduates of the Salem High School. Income may also be used to apply to Salem High School Alumni Association operating expenses, capital 
improvements, equipment, facilities, investment advisory fees, Treasurer pay, and any other consulting fees, in such amounts as may, from time to time, 
be determined to be necessary or reasonable, by the Finance Committee. 

The Nominating Committee shall be chaired by the President and shall be comprised of one (1) member of each of the standing committees. The 

( 
Nominating Committee shall receive nominations for board vacancies. The Nominating Committee shall also propose a slate of officers 
to be approved at the annual membership meeting. 

' 

The Scholarship Committee shall be chaired by the 1st Vice President and shall follow the written policies in the selection of scholarship recipients. 
Scholarships awarded shall be subject to such terms, condition, restriction, etc., as the Board of Trustees may adopt. 

ARTICLE VII 
MEETINGS 

The annual membership meeting of the Association shall be held in conjunction with the scholarship awards banquet, or at such other time as 
may be designated by notice. Such notice shall be published in the local newspaper designating the time, date and place of the meeting and shall appear 
at least five (5) but not more than ten (10) days prior to the meeting. 

Regular meetings of the Board of Trustees shall be held at least quarterly at such time and place as the president shall direct. A re-organiza­
tional meeting of the Trustees will precede the annual meeting. The president shall call such additional meetings as necessary. Any four (4) Trustees may 
request a special meeting of the Board. 

ARTICLE VIII 
QUORUM 

Twenty members (20) of the Association, present in person, shall constitute a quorum for a meeting of the members. A majority of the Board 
of Trustees, present in person, shall constitute a quorum for a meeting of Trustees. 

ARTICLE IX 
AMENDMENTS 

These By-Laws may be amended at any meeting of the regular membership of the Association or Board of Trustees by a vote of the majority 
present. A written notice stating the text of the proposed amendment or amendments shall be sent to every Association member at least five (5) days in 
advance of the scheduled meeting or be published in the local newspaper. 

ARTICLEX 
CORPORTATION 

This Association operates under the corporation, "The Scholarship Committee, Inc. of the Salem High School Alumni Association". 



CURRENT BY-LAWS OF THE SALEM HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION (REVISED 1991) 

ARTICLE I 

This Association shall be called THE SALEM HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION. 

ARTICLE II 

Regular membership to this Association shall be limited to the Alumni of the Salem High School and the current principal of the Salem Senior 
High School. 

ARTICLE Ill 

A quorum shall consist of not less than twenty regular members of the Association. 

ARTICLE IV 

Honorary membership in this Association shall include the present and former superintendents and teachers of the Salem High School and 
members of the Board of Education who are not regular members, and such other persons as may be nominated at a meeting of th,fil,.Association and 
receive a two-thirds vote of all members present. ' 

ARTICLEV 

Regular members shall have complete control of the affairs of the Association. Honorary members shall be admitted to all the privileges and 
courtesies of the Associaiton, but shall have no vote in its management, nor hold any office. 

ARTICLE VI 

There shall be an annual membership meeting, to be held in conjunction with the annual alumni banquet, at or near the end of each school year. 

ARTICLE VII 

There shall be a President of the Association, who shall be nominated by the Executive Committee, from its membership and who shall be elect­
ed each year at the annual membership meeting, for a term of one year. 

ARTICLE VIII e 
The Executive Committee shall consist of ten members, which shall include a Chairman, who shall be the President of the Association; a Vice- -

Chairman; a Secretary; and a Treasurer. The Vice-Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer shall be selected annually by the Executive Committee members, 
from their membership. 

All Executive Committee members shall be elected at the annual membership meeting of the Association. The Executive Committee mem­
bers shall.be elected for a term of three years, and no member shall serve more than three (3) consecutive years. The Executive Committee shall cause 
the dates of committee member terms to be set so as to result in a staggered rotation, with an equal number of members (or as nearly so as can be 
accomplished) to be elected each year. 

In the event a vacancy or vacancies should occur in the Executive Committee for any cause, the remaining members of the Executive 
Committee shall fill such vacancy or vacancies. The vote of a majority of the remaining members shall be necessary for such choice. The member or 
members so chosen shall hold their office for the balance of the term of the member or members they are chosen to succeed and until their successors 
are duly elected and have accepted their position. 

The Executive Committee shall meet not less than once each year, and at such other times as shall be determined by the Chairman. 
The Executive Committee shall organize the annual membership meeting and banquet. 

ARTICLE IX 

The Scholarship Committee shall consist of ten members, all of which shall be voting members, and which shall include a Chairman, a Vice­
Chairman; a Secretary; a Treasurer/Scholarship Fund Manager; The Salem High School Principal; the President of the Executive Committee; and one 
additional member of the Executive Committee to be selected annually by the Executive Committee. The Salem High School Principal, the President of 
the Executive Committee, and the additional Executive Committee member selection shall automatically be members of the Scholarship Committee, and 
shall not require election to membership nor be subject to term limitations. The Treasurer/Scholarship Fund Manager shall be selected by majority vote 
of the Scholarship Committee members (exclusive of the Treasurer/Scholarship Fund Manager, who shall not have a vote in such selection process), shall 
serve in such capacity at the discretion of the Scholarship Committee members (exclusive of the Treasurer/Scholarship Fund Manager, who shall not have 
a vote in such matters), and shall not be subject to term limitations. The Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary shall be selected annually by the 
Scholarship Committee members from their membership. 

Scholarship Committee members (with the exception of the Salem High School Principal, the President of the Executive Committee, the addi­
tional Executive Committee member selection, and the Treasurer/Scholarship Fund manager) shall be elected at the annual membership meeting of the 
Association. The elected Scholarship Committee members shall be elected for a term of three years, and no such member shall serve more than three 
(3) consecutive terms. The Scholarship Committee shall cause the dates of elected committee member terms to be set so as to result in a staggered 
rotation, with an equal number of members (or as nearly so as can be accomplished) to be elected each year. 

In the event a vacancy or vacancies should occur in the Scholarship Committee for any cause, the remaining members of the Scholarship£\ 
Committee shall fill said vacancy or vacancies. The vote of a majority of the remaining members shall be necessary for such choice. The member or mem- V 
bers so chosen shall hold their office for the balance of the term of the member or members they are chosen to succeed and until their successors are 
duly elected and have accepted their position. 

In order to facilitate the handling of property and investments, the Scholarship Committee shall be incorporated as a corporation not for prof­
it and shall be known as "The Scholarship Committee, Incorporated, of the Salem High School Alumni Association." The Treasurer/Scholarship Fund 
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Daryl S. "Tony" & Judy Schuller Everett 
'60 Irmo, SC 
Judy Ziegler Green '67 Valley City, OH 
Geoff & Bobbi Stanley Gordon '78 

Canton, OH 
Ronald Beutler Alliance, OH 
Video and CD Sales Salem, OH 
Jerry & Marlene Schmidt Martin '54 

Youngstown, OH 
Opal I. Taylor -Honeoya Falls, NY 
Robert F. Taylor '58 Honeoya Falls, NY 
Howard C. Pardee '56 Waterford, CT 
Mary Mercer Krogness '56 

Cleveland Heights, OH 
The D. Nelson Bailey Family Altus, OK 
Janet Lehman Keenan '51 Powell, OH 
Ruth McCormick Ewing '61 

Maineville, OH 
Robert & Rebecca Bonfert Domencetti '55 

Salem, OH 
Tom '75 & Barb Coy '74 Wagner 

Salem, OH 
Lucy Huston Warner, '48 Ravenna, OH 
Tom & Elizabeth Young '59 Johnson 

Salem, OH 
Fred J. Theiss Crestline, OH 
Suzanne Henning Linley '58 

Leonardtown, MD 
David H. Freshly '56 Alliance, OH 
Tavian Cardwell Hyattsville, MD 
Rebecca Taylor Zeigler '65 

University Heights, OH 
Dick '49 & Carol McQuilkin '55 
Dougherty Salem, OH 
The Music Place Boardman, OH 
Roy Bush '67 Boardman, OH 
Thomas & Betty Olsen 

Mechanicsburg, PA 
Renee & Eitel Rizzoni Bethesda, MD 
Ken Schrom '49 Salem, OH 
Jan '56 & Janet Sooy '59 Shears 

Columbiana, OH 
Gloria Vincent Moore '48 Brookville, PA 
Paul K. Shivers D.D.S. '75 Salem, OH 
Tim & Melissa Moffett Costa '78 

Jeanette 0 . Morath 
John S. McQuilkin '76 
Lorraine Pardee Bell '61 

Salem, OH 
Plainview, MN 
Cincinnati, OH 

Silver Spring, MD 
Janie Cleveland Mowery '72 Salem, OH 
Barbara Erath Plummer '56 Salem, OH 
Lois Domencetti Dorazio '64 

Leavittsburg, OH 
Elaine Underwood Maki '62 Vienna, OH 
Cindy Mancuso Rottenborn '66 

Salem, OH 
Barbara Ross Earnhardt '51 Gerton, NC 
Eva Rae Hannay Cody '51 Salem, OH 
In Honor of 60th Birthday of Ned 
Chappell 
Dan & Abi Chappell '76 Cotter 
Jud '62 & Colleen Chappell 
Tod Chappell '66 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
Fairfax, VA 

Jeanne Vaughn Zeck '44 
Doris Holroyd Primm '44 Salem, OH 

Jim Hanna '77 
Class of 1977 _ Salem, OH 

Jim Roberts '52 
Shirley Hilliard Roberts '52 Salem, OH 

Joan Lesch Spack '54 
Josephine Delfavero Callatone '54 

Salem, OH 
Helen Potter Hayes '57 Salem, OH 
John Gottschling '54 Poland, OH 
Randy '79 & Lisa Riley Indianapolis, IN 
Tom '54 & Joyce Cosgrove '53 Ehrhart 

Salem, OH 
Lee '51 & Helen Schuller '50 Cranmer 

Salem, OH 
Gary '54 & Wilma Moffett Salem, OH 
Steven & Rebecca Swartz Chaffin '82 

Huntersville, NC 
Marjorie Jensen Potts '54 Salem, OH 
Glenn '51 & Theresa Bruderly 

Salem, OH 
Robert W. Whitehill '36 Salem, OH 
Don & Pat DeJane '54 Riley 

Salem, OH 
Al & Bonnie Campbell '53 Sarginger 

Salem, OH 
JoAnn Conser Holt '50 

Carl & Connie Probert Mix '50 
North Canton, OH 

Joanne Lewis Herman '56 
Freda Hermann Haller '47 Naperville, IL 
Gertrude Hermann Gottschling '45 

Rocky River, OH 
John Robert Melitshka '63 

Leo J. Taugher II , '63 Salem, OH 
Joseph A. Bachman '49 

Class of 1949 Salem, OH 
Lowell R. King, M.D. '49 

Albuquerque, NM 
Joseph Dolansky 

Bruce '60 & Charlotte Capel Salem, OH 
Josephine Severyn Neiheisel '34 

Betty J. Severyn Scully '43 
Courtenay, BC 

Judith Bowman Stitt '57 
Helen Potter Hayes, '57 Salem, OH 

Julie Purrington '77 
Class of 1977 Salem, OH 

Kirk Van Schoik '77 
Class of 1977 Salem, OH 

Larry D. Muntz '59 
Richard M Sandrock '59 Wilmette, IL 

Lynn Barrick '77 
Class of 1977 Salem, OH 

Margery Hone Laughlin '47 
Nancy Callahan Souder '48 

Columbiana, OH 
Maria Carvelas Montgomery '67 

Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH 
Marilyn Wilms Gordon '44 

John '44 & Betty Rance Salem, OH 
Marjorie King Loutzenhiser '49 

Josephine Dettavero Callatone '54 Salem, OH 

Mark Shipley '77 
Class of 1977 Salem, OH 

Martha Jane Leonard Albright '34 
Barbara A. Wright '55 Edgewater, MD 

Mary Ann Minamyer Rhodes '66 
Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH 

Mary Lee Purrington '70 
Bill & Jean Kiliman '71 Esposito 

Salem, OH 
Mathilda Weber Mossey '37 

Lucille Zamarelli Karnofel '65 Salem, OH 
Valerie Weber Mitcheson Burlington, NC 

Matieu (Mike) Oana '39 
William C Hiltbrand '39 Salem, OH 
Ruthann Bean Overland Park, KS 
Gregory S. Warner '82 Coon ,f3apids, MN 
Edward & Viera Kalivoda Darlington, PA 
Alice Sabona Oana '41 Salem, OH 
Mary Jane Lora Miller '39 Salem, OH 
Family of Ted & Nancy Trebilcock 
Sobona '48 Fort Wayne, IN 
Jacquie Orr Nedelka '46 Salem, OH 
Shirley Greenfelder Massillon, OH 
Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 
Aldean Sorrells Decatur, GA 
Doris Burdine Tucker, GA 
Maria Miller Grandville, Ml 
Gloria I. Clark Mount Prospect, IL 
Grace Osborn River Forest, IL 
Bob '41 & Patricia Bloor '46 Miles 

Salem, OH 
Nancy J. Yakubek '44 Salem, OH 

May & Charles Ward 
Carol Ward Outtrim '59 Morgan Hill, CA 

Mollie L. Schmid Hack '45 
John '42 & June Hoskinson '45 Botu 

Salem, OH 
Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH 

Nancy Trebilcock Sobona '48 
Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 

Phillip Lieder '30 
Dorothy Lieder Curry '29 Marysville, OH 

Phyllis Baird DeCocker '67 
Linda Fenton Taylor '67 

Pop Jackson 
Vienna, WV 

Marilyn Page Hernstrom '44 Salem, OH 
Ray McNutt '67 

Chris Christofaris '66 
Rob Long '71 

Edward L Bennett '71 
Robert J. Luttmers '66 

Gary L. Cosgrove '66 
Chris Christofaris '66 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

Robert L. Shallenberg '37 
Marjorie Shallenberg Sabol '43 

Ellenton, FL 
& Ruth Provins '38 Lowell '35 

Shallenberg 
Robert Lieder '40 

Tullahoma, TN 

Dorothy Lieder Curry '29 Marysville, OH 
Robert W. Ballantine, '41 

Charles '43 & Margaret Gibbs 

Betty Percival Field '41 
Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
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Ethel Hill Filler '41 Salem, OH Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 
James B. Ballantine '40 Sandusky, OH Timothy Miller '77 

Steve Long '77 Class of 1977 Salem, OH 
Class of 1977 Salem, OH Walter Johnson '66 

Ted Sobona '48 Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH 
Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL Wesley Davidson '31 

Teresa Stokovic '53 Clarence E. Davidson '26 
Barbara A. Wright '55 Edgewater, MD Boca Raton, FL 

Class ring collection is growing 
Our collection of class rings is grow­

ing! Since the article appeared in the 
Spring/Summer '02 newsletter, we have 
had some wonderful additions to the 
collection . They include a 1928 ring, 
which, together with the 1929 ring we 
had, are unique in their appearance. We 
also have another very special ring: the 
1916 class ring of Ella Thea Smith Cox, 
who later taught biology at SHS and 
wrote the biology book, Exploring 
Biology, which became the standard of 
its time. This ring has the Quaker Lady 
head on it, our now-classic image that 
was modeled by Ella Thea Smith's 
mother. These early rings are beautiful 
and easy to think of as representative 
because there was just one style avail­
able for the whole class. The later rings 
are typically one of a kind because the 
students personalized them with their 
individual interests and symbols. At the 
moment we have rings from 1916, '28, 

'29, '32, '38, '39, '41, '43, '44, '45, '52, 
'55, '58, '69, '70, '72, '73, '74, '79, and 
'90. We are looking forward to showing 
off our collection in the display case that 
a SHS grad has offered to build. Many 
thanks to the SHS grads who have 
mailed their rings in, or climbed our 
"mountain of stairs" to donate a ring. 

Another "collection" has been grow­
ing in the high school office these past 
years, but also needs alumni help. 
Darlene Keller Heineman, '68, the regis­
trar and secretary to the principal, has 
been collecting the Commencement 
booklets from the very beginning of 
Salem High School to the present time. 
We had a few here at the office, and 
were able to complete some very early 
years, but the following years are still 
missing: 1885, 1887, 1888, 1891, 1892, 
1897, 1994, 1996, and 1997. Any help 
in completing this collection would be 
greatly appreciated. 

William C. Lau '65 
Michael Snyder '65 Salem, OH 
M.E.W. 
Chris Christofaris '66 Salem, OH 

Contributions 
Class of 1967 
Class of 1942 
Class of 1952 
Industrial Paper Shredder 
David A. Borrelli '57 
Class of 1977 
Brett G.Smith '80 
Linda Hickman '94 
Patricia Ross French '56 

Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

,. ,, Salem, OH 
Salem, OH 

Viera, FL 
Salem, OH 

Chevy Chase, MD 
Tim '84 & Laura Newton '87 Harrington 

Mechanicsburg, PA 
Salem Athletic Booster Club Salem, OH 
Class of 2002 Salem, OH 
Virginia Menning Ferguson '62 Salem, OH 
Louise Roberts Salem, OH 
John Knepper '35 Pittsburgh, PA 
James A. Wright '45 Brevard, NC 
John & Anne Farrington Buta '56 Salem, OH 
Marge Zocolo Thomas '43 Salem, OH 
SHS Class of 1962 Salem, OH 
Donna Chappell '47 Salem, OH 
Fred & Norma Baker '78 Salem, OH 
Pauletta Schaffer '61 Salem, OH 
Ellen Gibbs Carusso '72 Canton, OH 
Brian DeMatteo Canfield, OH 
Ruth Kinney Raymond '35 Akron, OH 

Sebo Scholarship 
Applicants sought 

Fox Scholarship winners are selected 

The Salem High School Alumni 
Association is looking for applicants 
for the Sebo College Scholarship 
which will be awarded at the 122nd 
Annual Reunion and Banquet on 
May 31, 2003. The deadline for the 
application will be April 30th, 2003. 
Candidates eligible must be previous 
alumni scholarship winners, whether 
they were awarded an Academic 
Scholarship, a Max Fisher Athletic 
Scholarship, a Vocational 
Scholarship, a Sebo Achievement or 
Sebo Bowling Green Scholarship. 
Applicants must be entering their 
second, third or fourth year of col­
lege. If you or someone you know is 
eligible and interested, pick up an 
application at the alumni office or 
call 330-332-1427. 
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The scholarship committee of the 
Salem High School Alumni Association 
has awarded 12 scholarships of $1,000 
each to graduates of Salem High School 
who are pursuing careers in the health 
field. The awards are made available 
from the Charles Fox Memorial 
Scholarship Fund. 

Recipients are Joseph Bestic, '95, 
medicine, Ohio State University College 
of Medicine; Zachary Buchmann, '95, 
exercise physiology, Youngstown State 
University; Shawn Catlos, '95, dentistry, 
OSU College of Dentistry; Nicole 
Chengelis, '96, medicine, University of 
Pittsburgh School of Medicine; Ryan S. 
Drake, '95, medicine, Ohio University 
College of Osteopathic Medicine; 
Melanie Drake, '95, medicine, 
NEOUCOM; Christine Tkatch Lucas, 
nursing, Kent State University; Sean T. 
McGrath, '95, medicine, NEOUCOM; 
Cacy Capel Miranda, '76, psychology, 

University of Minnesota; Chad Paxson, 
'96, medicine, Ohio University College 
of Osteopathic Medicine; Chad Shultz, 
'98, optometry, Ohio State University 
College of Optometry; Dustin Ziegler, 
'97, pharmacy University of Toledo. 

Fox was born in Lisbon in 1903, and 
attended Lisbon public schools and 
East Liverpool Business School. He was 
employed by the Salem China Co. from 
1925 to 1950. He began working at the 
Salem Label Co. in 1950 and retired 
from the firm as secretary-treasurer in 
1969. He was a founder and charter 
member of the Community Concert 
Association. 

Openly enthusiastic about supporting 
talented youth, Charles Fox designated, 
at his death in 1972, the income from his 
estate to support the Community 
Concert Association and the 
Scholarship Fund of the Salem High 
Alumni Association. 



Ellenwood outstanding religious educator 

( The 31st annual Angus H. Maclean 
·'Award for Excellence in Religious 
Education was presented to Pat Roof 
Ellenwood '60, president of LREDA 
from 1999 to 2002, at the General 
Assembly of the Unitarian Universalist 
Association in Quebec City, Quebec 
this past summer. 

The award, for Pat's life as an out­
standing religious education 
professional, role model and mentor, 
is given annually in memory of 
Maclean, professor and dean of the 
St. Lawrence School of Theology. Pat 
has been director of religious educa­
tion at the Unitarian Universalist 
Society in Wellesley Hills, Maine for 22 
years. 

The citation reads in part: "Pat 
Ellenwood is a dedicated, influential 
leader who has faithfully served 
Unitarian Universalist religious educa­
tion for over 20 years, through 
innovative guidance, creation, and 
application of dynamic religious pro­
gramming, through her extraordinary 

tleadership and service at local, dis­
" 

1
' trict, regional and denominational 
levels ... through steadfastly raising the 
quality and standards of UU religious 

PatRoofUnderwood'60 

education and religious educators, 
enhancing the dignity, visibility, and 
respect of the profession; through her 
caring devotion to her colleagues, 
whether in need of a curriculum, pro­
fessional strategy or hug ... her tireless 
energy and vivacious spirit, a visionary 
with a sense of humor, gift for music 
and unrelenting competence." 

Cruise along in 2004 to Mexico, Key West, etc. 
Call your classmates, relatives and 

friends and get ready for a five-night 
cruise vacation to the western Caribbean 
planned by a group of Salem High 
Alumni. The cruise package is departing 
on Monday, April 26, 2004 from Fort 
Lauderdale, aboard Royal Caribbean 
Cruise Line's "Enchantment of the Seas". 
The 1900-plus passenger ship will be vis­
iting Key West, Cozumel, Mexico and 
Belize City, Belize. 

Staterooms can be reserved for $25 
deposit per person, which is refundable. 
Salem's AAA Travel Agency will send the 
formal information regarding the pack­
age. No additional money is due until 
Oct. 28, 2003, with final payment due 
Feb. 26, 2004, two months before the 
cruise. 

A couple hundred staterooms have 

1 ,e·been blocked off, and a few dozen 
' Y people have reserved space. Five differ­

ent price categories range from $520 per 
person for inside cabins, to $610 per 
person for oceanview cabins. There are 

other options available, including balcony 
outside cabins at $910. The AAA can 
modify any type of cabin needs for large 
families or groups. Rates are for cruise 
only and include port charges and depar­
ture taxes, all meals and entertainment 
per guest, based on double occupancy. 

Airline rates, if needed can't be 
secured until May 2003, eleven months 
before the cruise. The AAA will forward 
airfare information from your city once it's 
available. We suggest you arrive in Ft. 
Lauderdale on Sunday, April 25, the day 
before departure. AAA will book a con­
venient hotel room. The cruise arrives 
back in Ft. Lauderdale the following 
Saturday morning. The return flight to 
leave Ft. Lauderdale can be booked any­
time on Sunday, May 2. Planning the 
Saturday stay-over after the cruise will 
possibly reduce air travel costs by 60 
percent. 

The alumni have blocked a few hun­
dred rooms at the Renaissance Hotel 
near the port in Lauderdale. The AAA will 

College awards 
Hilliard faculty 

emeritus status 
Jerry Hilliard '58 of Johnson City, Tenn. 
has been awarded faculty emeritus 
status by the East Tennessee State 
University in Johnson City. 

Jerry retired in 2001 after 22 years 
on the ETSU journalism faculty, 
although he teaches one course a 
semester at the university. He is also 
associate e.ditor of the Erwin Record in 
Erwin, Tenn. r"-' 

In addition to attaining a "bachelor and 
master's degrees in journalism from 
Kent State University, he earned a PhD 
in communications from the University 
of Tennessee. 

Before joining the ETSU faculty, he 
taught at Kent State, Middle 
Tennessee State University and North 
Texas State University. 

His newspaper career began at the 
Salem News, and later he worked for 
the Tampa Tribune, the Miami Herald, 
Miami News and Knoxville News­
Sentinel. 

Jerry, who is the son of George and 
Betty Chappell Hilliard (both 1933 SHS 
grads), is married to the former Carol 
Hasson '59. 

make the room and dinner party reserva­
tion. 

For detailed information and reserva­
tions, please call or email: AAA in Salem, 
Ohio 330-332-0371, Fax 330-332-0060, 
or lynda@aaacolumbiana.agencymail.com. 

With the alumni 
A strong proponent of education, 

Erla Yates loved working at Salem 
High School from 1956 until 1964, as 
secretary for Principals Beman Ludwig 
and Wayne Grinnen. 

Erla died on Nov. 6, 2001 . She asked 
that donations be made to the Salem 
High Alumni Association Scholarship 
Committee. 

Janet G. Pierce of Bay Village writes 
to tell us of the death of her mother, 
Beatrice Pierce in December. 
Beatrice's husband, Huntley resides in 
their home at 1498 Saunders Drive, 
Wooster, Ohio 4491. 
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Jewelry designer Renee Lewis '67 has thriving Manhattan business 
Antique Georgian, Victorian and 

Edwardian-designed jewelry is the 
basis for many of the modern designs 
created by Renee Lewis, whose work is 
available at Barneys and Bergdorf 
Goodman in New York. 

When Renee left Lisbon in 1980 to 
live in Manhattan, she vowed to earn 
her living solely by making art . She 
sculpted, painted, designed furniture 
and made lavish curtains from strands 
of gemstones. With her earnings, she 
bought antique jewelry. . 

The dozens of tiny drawers in the 
dental cabinet in her studio is filled with 
antique pieces which she uses in her 
one-of-a-kind jewelry. Her diamond 
shakes feature hundreds of tiny dia-

Broyles retires from 
health auditor post 

Health Auditor Carolyn Keller 
Broyles '73 closed another chapter in 
her life in June when she retired from 
the post she held for 10 years. 

Before moving to Licking County 
over 30 years ago, Carolyn taught 
school in Clyde and Norwalk. She 
worked as a consultant for the Licking 
County Board of Education and then 
ran the county license bureau. 

She and her husband Dale pur­
chased Dunkin' Donuts on Route 79. 

Heath Mayor Daniel Dupps credits 
Carolyn with introducing new technol­
ogy to the city, and praised her 
attention to detail and dedication to 
projects. One of her contributions has 
been saving the Davis-Shai House, a 
19th century home, which is now a 
cultural center. She continues to serve 
as secretary of the Health Community 
Arts Council. 

Pardee fund update 
The Howard "Doc" Pardee Band 

Scholarship Fund is entering into its 
Phase II, with the goal of $45,000. 

Phase I was completed in October 
when $55,000 in pledges and cash was 
received for the fund. The overall goal is 
to garner $100,000 so a "name" schol­
arship can be formed in Pardee's 
memory. 
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monds, a mix of periods, styles and 
shapes, which are encased in antique 
crystal vessels and worn as pendants 
or brooches. Some of these shakes 
may contain 100 or more carats of dia­
monds. As the diamonds are shook, 
the motion subtly changes the piece, 
which makes for their unique nature. 

Diamonds evenly spaced on a chain 
are popular today, but Renee gives the 
concept a twist by using only antique 
diamonds of different carat weights, 
cuts and colors on the same strand. A 
pair of drop earrings might feature an 
amethyst atop a sapphire one and 
reverse to a sapphire atop the amethyst 
on the other earring. 

Typical prices for Renee's "modern 

treasures" are a set of amethyst and 
sapphire earrings for $3,800, the 60-
carat diamond shake necklace for 
$100,000; a platinum necklace with 
18th century rose cut diamonds, 
$10,000; silver and rock quartz ear­
rings, $2,200; an aquamarine and 
platinum necklace, $5,900; antique 
black opal mosaic 18k yellow gold 
snake chain, $995; an 18 k gold 
Columbian emerald necklace, $6,600; 
18k gold ring with yellow sapphire and 
diamonds, $9,700. / 

Renee 's jewelry has b'een shown in 
stores in New York, Chicago, Beverly 
Hills, Boston, and Japan. Her vintage 
couture collection was displayed in 
Barneys in New York in 1999. 

Community Calendar features local artists 
The Salem Community Calendar, 

printed annually for the benefit of desig­
nated non-profit organizations, is again 
available by mail order for $8. From 
1984 to 1991 proceeds went to the 
Salem Association for the Gifted 
Education, now affiliated with Salem 
public schools. Since 1992, the benefi­
ciary has been the Episcopal Church of 
Our Saviour. 

This year's calendar will feature 

Dale Shaffer's latest book on Salem 
history, his 19th, is titled "Salem - A 
Quaker City History", 160 pp. Paperback, 
87 photos, now available at Chappell's. 

sketches by local artists Jock Buta, 
Erma Eaton, Jim Gow, Sam Kirkland , 
Diane Friedel , Ron Roberts '72 and Ed 
Sullivan. Buildings featured include 
homes on South Lincoln, East State 
Street and early Salem. To place an 
order, write Mrs. John Buta, 663 S. 
Lincoln Ave., Salem and include a 
check for $9 which covers the calendar 
and cost of postage. 

The book focuses on the unique and spe­
cial aspects of Salem's two centuries of 
development. 

The book was written not only for 
Salem residents and local historians, but 
also for Salem High School alumni who 
now live in far away places and long for 
historical information about their beloved 
hometown. 

The price of the book is $24.95, pack­
ing and shipping is $3.99, tax for Ohio 
residents at 6.5% is $1.62. Order the 
book by phone, email, on the website, or 
by snail mail using any of the above 
addresses. 

We are continually finding new items 
relating to Salem, among them Burchfield 
wallpaper (framed) and a set of Ed 
Sullivan prints. 

Chappell's House of 
Pictures and Frames 
1368 Eastview Drive 
Salem, Ohio 44460 

330-337 -8887 
email:chappellframing@yahoo.com 

www.chappellartgallery.com 



Reunion get togethers 
1933 - The class will continue monthly break­
fast meetings as usual. 
( '· 1 - 65 Year Reunion: Friday, May 30, 
~ _J at Timberlanes, 6 PM. Class Breakfast 
will be at Timberlanes on May 31, 2003. 
Contact Mary Bohr at 330-332-5423 for more 
information. 
1943 - 60 Year Reunion: Friday, May 30, 
2003, at the Salem Golf Club. The Class will 
be the 60 Year Honored Class at the 122nd 
Annual Reunion and Banquet of the SHS 
Alumni Association on Saturday, May 31st, 
2003 at Timberlanes, 6 PM. Contact Aggie 
Kamasky Tullis at 330-332-5631 for any other 
details. 
1946 - 57 1/2 Year Reunion: October 18, 
2003 at the Salem Golf Club. Contact Jacquie 
Orr Nedleka, 330-337-6535 for more informa­
tion Breakfast at Adele's, Fourth Tuesday of 
every month. 
1948 - 55 Year Reunion: Saturday, Oct 25th, 
2003 at the Salem Golf Club. More 
information will follow. Contact Marguerite 
Fultz Miller by phone at 330-337-3368 or by 
email marguerite82630@yahoo.com. 
1953 - 50 Year Reunion: Friday, May 30th, 
2003, at The Salem Golf Club, Saturday, May 
31st, 2003. The class will be the honored 50 
Year Class at the 122nd Alumni Reunion and 

Banquet of the SHS Alumni Association on 
Saturday, May 31, 2003 at Timberlanes, 6 
PM. 
1958 - 45 Year Reunion: July 5th, 2003 at the 
Saxon Club (air conditioned). Information will 
be available in the fall. 
1959 - Brunch at Mimi's Cafe, first Saturday of 
the month, 10 AM. Contact Judy Safreed 
McKee at 330-332-4211. 
1963 - 40 year Reunion: the weekend of July 
11th and July 12th, 2003. Reunion will 
participate in the 15 Decades of Excellence 
Reunion Fund Raiser. Classmates will get 
more information this winter. Contact Lora 
Edwards Herbert at 330-337-9246. 
1968 - 35 Year Reunion: Friday, July 11th, 
2003 as an informal get-together. Details will 
follow. The class will join the 150 Years of 
Excellence Reunion Fund Raiser at the Saxon 
Club to dance to the music of the New Breed. 
For more information call B.J. Cooper 
Abrams at 330-332-3232. 
1973 - 30 Year Reunion: Weekend of July 
11th and 12th, 2003: July 11th: Amvets, 8 
PM Casual get-together. July 12th: Saxon 
Club, 5 PM get-together and pictures, 6 PM 
Dinner. On to the 150 Years of Excellence at 
the Saxon Club. Contact Karen Kenreigh Hill 
at 330-337-8336. 
1978 - 25 Year Reunion: Saturday, June 
28th, 2003 at Saxon Country Club. More 

information to follow. Contact Melissa 
Moffett Costa at 330-337-1421 or by email: 
flylow@sky-access.com 
1983 - 20 Year Reunion: on June 14, 2003 at 
the Barn. More information to follow. Contact 
Kelly Finch Janofa at 330-332-4399 or email 
Bill Jelen at bill@MREXCEL.COM. 
1988 - 15 Year Reunion: The Class of 1988 is 
working on a September 2003 Reunion date. 
Call Kristin Cranmer Bush at 330-688-7110 
for more information. 
1993 - This class needs some class member 
or members to plan a 10 Year Reunion. 
122nd Annual Reunion and Banquet of the 
SHS Alumni Association: May 31st, 2003 at 
Timberlanes, 6 PM. Tickets will be $15.00, 
available through your class,,s.oordinator or at 
the Alumni Office. ' 

Nominations 
The Salem High School Alumni 
Association is accepting nominations for 
the 2003 outstanding alumnus of the 
year. Nominations can be made on our 
website at www.salemohio.com/alumni, 
or mailed to the alumni office at 328 East 
State Street, Salem, Ohio 44460. Please 
include contact information with your 
nominations. 

--------------------------------------------------------~ 
Salem High School Alumni Association Scholarship Committee 
328 East State Street 
Salem, Ohio 44460 

I enclose a check for$ , payable to the Salem High School Alumni Association 
Scholarship Committee (write SHSAASC) on your check). Tax deductible. 

Your name: (women include your maiden name}, ____________________________ _ 

City, State, Zip Code:----------------------------------

Class Year: ________________________________________ _ 

Nearest relative living in Salem:-----------------------------------

Remarks: _________________________________________ _ 
e, 
t~ 

·--------------------------------------------------------
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Coach F. E. Cope's cross country team in 1946 is pictured, seated, left, Cope, John Ursu, Captain Glenn Thorne, Ray 
Pierce, manager Dick Jones; standing , Johnny Barns, Bill Sechler, Tom Thiel, Bob Hickey and Charles Bailey. Thorne, a 
senior, competed in the state meet at Mansfield with 108 runners, and copped a 14th place. 

NEWSLETTER WRITTEN AND EDITED BY LOIS FIRESTONE, CLASS OF 1950 
0 

Salem High School 
Alumni Association 

NEWSLETTER 
328 East State Street 
Salem, Ohio 44460 

Phone: 330-332-1427 
Toll Free Telephone: 

1-877-332-1427 
WEB ADDRESS: 

http://salemohio.com/alumni 
E-MAIL: 

shsalumni@salemohio.com 

Change Service Requested 

Non-profit org. 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Salem, OH 

Permit No. 12 


